
Board of Assessors 

Minutes of May 22, 2017 

 

 

 

The meeting was called to order at 5:15 PM.  In attendance were Patricia O’Kane, Kathleen Marini and 

Assessor/Appraiser Lee Gamache. 

 

Congratulations to Patricia O’Kane! Trish was elected to the Board of Assessors for her third (3
rd

) term. 

 

The Board signed April MVE monthly list and permanent record of abatements, RE monthly list and 

permanent record of exemptions and abatements, MVE Commitment #3-2-17, MDM-1-Exemption 

Reimbursement form and Assessor/Appraiser’s attendance record for April. 

 

Minutes of April 10, 2017: Kathy Marini moved to accept the Minutes of 4/10/17 with corrections. Trish 

O’Kane 2
nd

 the motion. 

Vote: 2-0 

Accepted  

 

Kathy Marini moved to accept the Verizon New England Inc. Settlement for the FY 2010 and FY 2011 

ATB cases.  Trish O’Kane 2
nd

 the motion.
 
 

Vote: 2-0 

Accepted 

 

The Board signed a Chapter Lien Release for David and Russell Dean: Sundry lots on West Washington 

Street. 

 

Kathy Marini moved, Trish O’Kane 2
nd

 to abstain from recording the Assessors’ bi-weekly meetings 

due to the many issues of confidentiality of income statements that arise on exemptions and qualifying 

abatements. 

Vote: 2-0 

Accepted 

 

Assessor/Appraiser Lee Gamache announced that the Town of Hanson was awarded the IT Grant from 

the Community Compact Cabinet’s (CCC) in the amount of $43,500 to implement Peoples GIS. This 

amount is divided amongst the three communities that applied, receiving $14,500 per community. 

 

The next meeting for the Board of Assessors will be June 5, 2017 at 5:15 PM. 

 

Trish O’Kane moved, Kathy Marini 2
nd

 to adjourn the meeting at 5:45 PM. 

Vote: 2-0 

Accepted 


